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SHIPS’ OFFICERS’ COMPONENT PRESIDENT 
RECALL RESULTS 

 
The Ships’ Officers’ Component referendum ballot for recall of the SOC President has closed. 
Requirement for recall is a simple majority, 50% plus one of the affected membership.  Ballots have 
been counted and the petition for recall has not reached the threshold.  
 
Total membership affected:   699 
Total voted yes in favour: 226 (32%) 
 
Number of required to pass: 351 
Number of ballots resent due to change/updating of email or unable to locate original email: 37 
Number of member requests to be added:  1 
 
This election and count was overseen by independent labour lawyer Gary Caroline. 
 
In Solidarity, 
 

  
Laurence Spencer Stephen Breen 
Provincial Returning Officer Provincial Assistant Returning Officer 
 
 
 
 
 

“Shop Stewards:  Please Post on Bulletin Boards” 
 

BC Ferry & Marine Workers’ Union 
1511 Stewart Avenue 
Nanaimo, BC   V9S 4E3 

Union Office Telephone: 1.800.663.7009 or 250.716.3454 
Email: mailroom@bcfmwu.com   Fax: 250.716.3455 

 


